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The Department of Justice (DOJ) recently announced a new safe harbor policy for voluntary self-disclosures made in connection
with mergers and acquisitions. Under the new policy, companies that timely and voluntarily self-disclose criminal misconduct
uncovered during pre-acquisition due diligence or during the integration of a newly acquired business will receive the
presumption of a declination of prosecution from the DOJ. To qualify under the new policy, acquiring companies must self-
disclose criminal misconduct within six months from the closing date, cooperate with any DOJ investigation, and undertake full
remediation of the misconduct within one year from the closing date, which may include restitution and disgorgement payments
where applicable.

The new safe harbor policy serves as a means for acquiring companies to mitigate transactional risks and avoid potential legal
liabilities, provided they maintain robust due diligence processes to swiftly uncover and report any misconduct to the DOJ. The
policy is limited to misconduct within “bona fide, arms-length M&A transactions” and does not cover conduct that is already
public, known to the DOJ, or otherwise requiring disclosure. The policy also does not impact civil merger enforcement. The
presence of aggravating factors at the acquired company will not affect the acquiring company’s ability to receive a declination
under the new policy. The DOJ may, upon request, extend the filing and remediation deadlines depending on the facts,
circumstances and complexity of a particular transaction. The DOJ stressed that companies should not delay self-disclosure,
particularly when national security implications are involved.

The safe harbor is designed to provide significant incentives for parties to potential transactions to disclose illegal conduct to the
DOJ. The new policy will be applied department wide throughout all components of the DOJ and apply to transactions in all types

https://www.justice.gov/opa/speech/deputy-attorney-general-lisa-o-monaco-announces-new-safe-harbor-policy-voluntary-self


of industries, including healthcare transactions. The new policy is not binding on other enforcement or regulatory authorities,
and self-disclosed misconduct may still be pursued by other federal, state, local and foreign bodies. It remains to be seen how
the DOJ will implement the policy and what implications the new safe harbor policy will have on existing voluntary self-disclosure
rules.
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